Southleigh Parish Clerk

Clerk: to Parish Council:   Tracy Smith, 28 Burnardsfield Road, Colyton, Devon, EX24 6PF
07792302318.         Email:     southleighparishclerk@gmail.com

Parish Meeting of Southleigh Parish Council held on Wednesday 29th September 2021 at 8.20pm in Southleigh Parish Hall.

Present:  Chairman Cllr John Reed, Vice Chairman Cllr Claudine Beard, Cllr Karen Luff,
Cllr Andy Foxwell and Cllr Stuart Terry.   Parish Clerk Tracy Smith
1. To receive and acknowledge Apologies

Cllr H Parr and Cllr Hartnell

2. Public Speaking

None

3.    Planning Application: 21/2455/AGR   Mr D Selway, Rye Errish House, Southleigh

 Council has a few concerns about this application. 

 i) The council feels it is paramount that this construction is used for the storage of farm machinery and animal feed only. The siting of the proposed structure is not suitable for the housing of any livestock due to the proximity of a large water course.
   
ii)  The council would want assurance that no livestock is to be kept inside the construction.


The application states that the construction is not visible from any roads

iii)   The proposed construction is very visible from 3 roads, namely Weekhayne Lane, Southleigh Hill Road, Road past Rye Errish.   This is contrary to the planning application.

iv)   The council requests that native trees are planted not only on the existing ground facing elevation of this proposed structure but also to that of the existing building to minimise obvious development in an AONB.

Clerk to contact Planning Department with the above concerns before the cut-off date.


Meeting closed at 8.50pm


Signed:  …………………………………………………   Date: ………………………………….
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